
From: John Stewart [jstewart@stopcorporateabuse.org] 

Sent: Friday, March 11, 2011 5:31 PM 

To: MacLean, Alex 

CC: Markowitz, Deb; Kristin Urquiza 

Subject: Letter to Governor Shumlin re: budget spending on bottled water 

Attachments: Letter to Governor Shumlin 3.11.11.doc 

 

Dear Alex,  

 

This is John Stewart with Corporate Accountability International. I'm sorry we weren't able to 

touch base over the phone this week. I understand this is a very busy time with the legislative 

session in full swing. 

 

Attached please find our final letter to Governor Shumlin on behalf of Corporate Accountability 

International and our allies and supporters in Vermont, requesting that the Governor issue a 

policy to cut budget spending on bottled water.  

 

We're encouraged by Governor Shumlin's past support of our efforts to work with former 

Governor Douglas to issue a similar policy. Though the initiative didn't succeed, then Senate 

President Shumlin signed the letter to Governor Douglas (also attached). 

 

My colleague, Kristin Urquiza, our Think Outside the Bottle campaign director, will follow-up 

with you about the letter and a press opportunity to highlight any action the Governor decides to 

take, which will take place on World Water Day, March 22nd.  

 

Look forward to a call from Kristin soon. In the meantime, if there is a good time for her to call 

on Monday, you can respond to her directly at kurquiza@stopcorporateabuse.org  

 

Best regards, and have a great weekend, 

John 

 

--  

John Stewart 

 

Corporate Accountability International 

National Campaign Organizer 

617-447-2517 (office) 

857-413-6261 (cell) 

jstewart@stopcorporateabuse.org 

www.stopcorporateabuse.org 

mailto:kurquiza@stopcorporateabuse.org
mailto:jstewart@stopcorporateabuse.org
http://www.stopcorporateabuse.org/


 

 

 

The Honorable Governor of Vermont 

 Executive Office of Governor Peter Shumlin 

109 State Street, Pavilion 

Montpelier, VT 05609 

March 22, 2011 

Dear Governor Shumlin, 

We are writing to follow up from our previous correspondence with your predecessor dated March 22, 2010.  

Like most states across the United States, Vermont has high quality public water systems.  We are writing to 

ask for your leadership in protecting them. For over six years Corporate Accountability International has been 

leading the Think Outside the Bottle Campaign to raise awareness about the environmental and social impacts 

of bottled water and to galvanize support for strong public water systems. Over the past ten years (1997-2007) 

the U.S. bottled water market has more than doubled. More than 75% of people in this country drink bottled 

water, and one in five drinks only bottled water. State governments contribute to this trend when purchasing 

bottled water for offices, meetings, and other state-sponsored events. 

As we work to stimulate our economy, spending taxpayer money on bottled water is a misallocation of limited 

resources. Last year, we released our Getting States Off the Bottle Report which found that, in Vermont, annual 

spending on bottled water in 2008 was $228,874. State spending on bottled water undermines confidence in 

Vermont’s public water supply and pollutes the environment. Plastic water bottles in the U.S. require the 

equivalent of 32 to 54 million barrels of oil a year to manufacture, and 70 percent end up incinerated, buried in 

our landfills or are discarded on our roadways or in our waterways as litter. 

We hope you have followed the recent national attention on the negative impacts of bottled water and the 

growing concern about the privatization and commodification of our water. Increasing numbers of cities, 

restaurants, institutions, and individuals are turning back to the tap and away from expensive, branded bottled 

water.  The U.S. Conference of Mayors passed a resolution at their 2008 annual meeting encouraging cities 

across the country to phase out government use of bottled water and promote the importance of strong public 

water systems. Already, more than 100 cities have responded to this resolution and have taken common sense 

actions to protect the environment, save money, and restore confidence in our public water supplies.  Now states 

are heeding the call.  Illinois, Colorado and New York issued policies cutting state spending on bottled water.  

We are eager to see similar actions taken here in Vermont.     

Recent studies show that government spending on public water systems pays huge dividends for our 

economy. Public water systems are the backbone of our country’s infrastructure, public health and economic 

prosperity—it’s time we start nurturing them. Yet, last year, the American public spent more than $10 billion 

buying bottled water. This at a time when our public water systems are in need of increased public support, 

facing at least an annual $23 billion investment shortfall between what these systems require and what is 

allocated.   

Governor Shumlin, we want to extend the opportunity for you to become a local and national leader on this 

issue by ending state contracts with bottled water suppliers, promoting public water systems across the state, 

and advocating for a renewed national commitment to water infrastructure funding. We have enclosed a copy of 



 

 

our previous letter to your predecessor on this matter as well as copies of hundreds of petitions from people 

across the state calling on you to cut taxpayer spending on bottled water and support strong public water 

systems.   

As our state’s leading public official, we ask you to show your commitment to our public water systems by 

issuing a policy to cut budget spending on bottled water. For more information please contact Kristin Urquiza, 

Think Outside the Bottle Campaign Director based in Boston at 617-695-2525 or 

kurquiza@stopcorporateabuse.org. We look forward to working with you on this important issue. 

Sincerely, 

Kristin Urquiza, Corporate Accountability International, Think Outside the Bottle Campaign Director 

Rep. Jim McCullough, Chittenden 

Rep. Kristi Spengler, Colchester 

Rep. David Deen, Putney 

Rep. Gale Courcelle, Rutland 

Vermont State Employees Association 

Paul Burns, VPIRG 

Johanna Miller, Vermont Natural Resources Council 

Andrea Stander, Vermont League of Conservation Voters 

Prof. Burt Wilke, Past President of the Vermont Public Health Association 

Johanna Miller, Outreach Director and Energy Program Co-Director, Vermont Natural Resources Council 

Paul Erlbaum, Community Groundwater Study Group 

Kari Bradley, General Manager, Hunger Mountain Cooperative 

Caitrin Noel, Friends of the Mad River, Waitsfield 

Matt Levin, Vermonters for a Clean Environment VCE, Montpelier 

Norm Staunton, Association of Vermont Recyclers AVR, Montpelier 

Rick Winston & Andrea Serota, Owners, Savoy Theater (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Bob Watson, Owner, Capitol Grounds (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Meg Hammond, The Langdon Street Café (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Sean Ward, Owner, Coffee Corner (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Robert Kasow, Rivendell Books (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Jessica Turner, Capitol Kitchen (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Jeannemarie Schinhofen, Katie’s Jewels (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Adrienne Allison, Tulsi Tea Room and Green Mountain Medicinals (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Kelly Sullivan, Owner, Splash Naturals and Athena’s Boutique (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Amber Megrath, Petals and Things (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Wes Hamilton, Owner, Three Penny Taproom (Bottled Water Free Establishment) 

Glenn Sturgis, Owner, Captiol Copy 

David Frattalone, Owner, State Street Engraving 

Orin Langelle, Global Justice Ecology, Burlington 

Kelly Chase, Quabbin Regional School District, Brattleboro 

Dani Bonta, USA Solar Store Inc, Athol 

Riley Westling, Hanover High School, Pawlet 

Maggie Scherer, Green Mountain College, Proctorsville 

Madeline Pritchard, Mill River, Rutland 
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Shirley Oskamp, Green Mountain College, Rutland 

Matt Brown, UVM, Middletown Springs 

Margaret  Schlachter, Killington Mountain School, Bomoseen 

Maria  Stern, Springfield High School, Bethel 

Michelle Erhard, Green Mountain College, Shelburne 

Bob Campbell, The Peace, Rochester 

Chris Chiarello, CAN/VPIRG/Decommissioning Alliance, Pittsford 

Brittany Wieland, Essex High, Shelburne 

Robert Ready, Channel 17 TV,  Albans 

Amanda Calder, International Socialist Organization 

Sarah Backus, Castleton State College, Killington 

Timberly Hand, Talk By Design 

Gia Biden, League of Women Voters, Mendon 

Rebecca Kerns, Barstow, Wallingford 

Lisa Fredette, UVM, Mendon 

Austen Bouza, Arlington Memorial High, Wallingford 

Caitlyn Hartigan, Mill River, Arlington 

Tamara Niles, Norwich 

Jessica Falker, Rutland 

Kathy Urfler, Pittsford 

Tyler Wilkinson-Ray, Rutland 

Amy Pierson, Burlington 

Ernest Luikart, Norwich 

Rod Munroe, Poultney 

Sally Ann Majoya, N. Clarendon 

Jeff  Staff, Londonderry 

Woden Teachout, Springfield 

Ellen Garneau, Montpelier 

Chris Kent, Jericho 

Marcella Chiarello, Shelburne 

Thomas Charbenne, Rutland 

Zed Zabski, Shelburne 

Heidi Levins, Burlington 

Jim Wilkinson-Ray, West Rutland 

Heidi Kerns, Brattleboro 

Tracy Staton, Williamstown 

Kyle Merhert, Arlington 

Sheila Garaffa, Rutland 

Deb Fanelli, Chester 

Liza Plantilla, Manchester Court 

Lindsay Arbuckle, Burlington 

Laura Budde, Benson 

John Weatherhogg, Shrewsbury 

Richard B. Kniffin, Middletown Springs 

Paul Markowitz, Middletown Springs 

T. Hartigan, Montpelier 



 

 

Rebecca  Majoya, Killington 

Brian Morris, Proctor 

Chris Miller, Chester 

Devin Smith, Arlington 

Alexis Mullen, Bellows Falls 

Amy  Mornesult, Bellows Falls 

Steve Harrington, Jacksonville 

Gary Chimerane, Wallingford 

Scott  Legendre, Pittsfield 

Kurt Kretvix, Danville 

Heidi  Jeromin, Clarendon 

Carol Hardy, Rutland 

Don Hardy, Wilder 

Silas Ray Burns, Wilder 

Jim Merkel, Brattleboro 

Julia Huessy, Manchester 

Jeff Scott, Wallingford 

Sophia Chamberlain, Fair Haven 

Ron Pulcer, Castleton 

Ina Smith, Rutland 

Natalie Casco, Poultney 

Melissa Robinson, Middletown Springs 

Jacobie Zaretsky, Middlebury 

Erich Kruger, Lunenburg  

Fran Manning, E.Dummerston 

Spencer  Harris, Brattleboro 

Ralph Meima, Starksboro 

Paul Myers, Brattleboro 

Alicia Laramie, Peru 

Matt Howard, Fair Haven 

Jim Morel, Burlington 

Ginger Etkind, Fairlee 

James Mayor, Barton 

Don Schramm, Burlington 

Valerie Graham, Charlotte 

Kathryn Blume, Charlotte 

Humstone Elizabeth, Burlington  

Louise Harrison, Newbury 

Judith Raven, Shelburne 

Mary Lower, Middlebury 

Cleopatra Mathis, Post Mills 

Monica Taylor, South Burlington 

Marcella Chiarello, Shelburne 

Paul Sachs, Newbury 

Lance Polya, Jericho 

Michael Blazewicz, Burlington 



 

 

Catherine Gannascoli, Burlington 

Tori Jones, Winooski 

Margaret Ramel, Norwich 

Matt Stone, Burlington 

Megan Malgeri, Burlington 

Rachel Jolly, Burlington 

Katherine Kransteuber, Essex Junction 

Lance Polya, Jericho 

Morgan Hickory, Burlington 

Ellen Winston, Burlington 

Wesley Bascom, Burlington 

Laura Cui, Burlington 

David Wright, Middletown Springs 

Jens Pharr, Burlington 

Kayla DeCarr, Burlington 

Marlee Baron, Burlington 

Stephanie Tucker, Plainfield 

James Jennings, Montpelier 

Jenny Gundy, Colchester 

Katy Faika, Middlesex 

Betsy Rich, Morrisville 

Nancy Wolfe, Barre 

Janice Oscarson, Burlington 

Russell Serrano, WRJ 

Jon Davis, Bennington 

Joyce Hawes, Waltham 

Kristina Schultz, Norwich 

Elizabeth Johnson, St. Johnsbury 

Megan Johnson, Burlington 

Lara Andrade, Middlebury 

Ben Wessel, Middlebury 

Desislava Shunturova, Middlebury 

Flora Weeks, Middlebury 

Moria Robinson, Middlebury 

Judy Fowler, Brattleboro 

Wendy Leffel, Middletown Springs 

Dallas Cox, Cavendish 

Madeline  Kunin, Burlington 

Charles Merrinan, Middlesex 

Andrea Stander, Montpelier 

Karen Ryder, Burlington 

Linda Maloney, Enosburg Falls 

Chris Williams, Hancock 

Mark Larson, Burlington 

John McDonald, Burlington 

Kelly Backes, Lowell 



 

 

Robin Rieske, Highland 

Joyce Thompson, Stowe 

Robine Rieske, Brattleboro 

Birke Stolte, Bennington 

Sharon Nienlz, Wallingford 

Jo Reynolds, Tinmouth 

Margaret Ready, Williston 

Timberly King, Williston 

Hollis Westling, Vermont 

Jeffrey Wehnberg, Vermont 

Megan McCollock, Vermont 

Maureen Dwyer, Vermont 

Devon Monett, Vermont 

Megan McCollock, Vermont 

Gerald Guppa, Vermont 

John N. Haugsard, Vermont 

Dan Sullivan, Vermont 

Audrey Winped, Vermont 

Don Schramm, Vermont 

Lydia  Matthewson, Vermont 

Chas McClinktock, Vermont 

Anna Tadio, Vermont 

Doug Locke, Vermont 

Kate  Sullivan, Vermont 

Rose Kauppinen, Vermont 

Kathy Harm, Vermont 

Liz Randol, Vermont 

Mary Barron, Vermont 

 

 

 

 

 
 


